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In a professional field which tradi-
tionally experiences a fast turn-over in
personnel, AMIB is proud of the loyalty
of its employees. 

Last year AMIB  honored two of its
employees who have given over 20
years of dedicated service. Roseanne
Fetzer (left) a residential specialist at the
Bayville home, started working with
AMIB in May, 1982, and after a short
separation has been with AMIB now for
over 20 years.  

Susan Smykla (right), a residential 
specialist at the AMIB home in Lacey
Township, has been with the organiza-
tion since October, 2005. AMIB is grate-
ful for the commitment of these two
dedicated people and for their long-time
tenure in service to our residents.

AMIB Honors Long-Time Employees



Sight From W it hin
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A newsletter from the Association for the Multiple Impaired Blind, Inc.

Karen Kerrigan Receives NJACP Leadership Award 

Above: Karen Kerrigan, resident manager of AMIB’s Bayville home,
receives the New Jersey Association of Community Providers
Annual Leadership Award from Department of Human Services
Commissioner Jim Davy at NJACP’s annual Conference at Atlantic
City on November 18.  Karen was one of six New Jersey direct-care
support professionals to be selected for this prestigious award. 

Below: Among those attending the conference in support of Karen
are Jody Segan (left) a resident of the Muller Avenue group home
in Bayville that Karen manages, and Peggy Sherman, a member of
the Bayville staff. Peggy began AMIB’s self advocacy group, the
Dream Weavers, and remains its advisor. Jody and Peggy were
among those who helped compose the letters that outlined Karen's
achievements and dedication to her job.

In nominating Karen Kerrigan for the

NJACP 2005 Leadership Award, the staff

and residents of AMIB cited her leadership

qualities as well as her dedication, devo-

tion and truly loving attitude.

Karen joined AMIB 23 years ago as

residential manager for the group home in

Bayville. Through those years Karen has

diligently acted as a professional and per-

sonal helper and mentor to the residents,

helping AMIB achieve its mission to pro-

vide them with life-long care. She goes

above and beyond to advocate, research

and comfort those in need and to ensure

that their days are filled with meaningful

activities that take their abilities and pref-

erences into consideration.

Residents who know Karen describe her

as caring, loving, fair, understanding,

patient and a true friend. The staff consid-

ers her a truly genuine, honest, devoted

role model with a knack for maintaining a

homelike environment for the residents. 

All eight residents have had 23 years of

wonderful memories with Karen. One tells

of how, when he was diagnosed with kid-

ney renal failure, Karen spent long hours

in the library researching his nutritional

needs, creating special menus and learning

more about his illness. He is grateful that

he never had to go through dialysis alone,

and that Karen was always there with him. 

Karen is more than willing to lend a

helping hand to a new management mem-

ber or to assist a house that is short-staffed.

With all her responsibilities, she continues

to demonstrate her competency in multi-

tasking, meeting deadlines and keeping

things running smoothly. 

Karen has been with the agency for

two-thirds of its existence, and her com-

mitment to keep her feet on the ground and

her dedication to our residents has inspired

other professionals to consider working in

this field. 



Greetings, I hope

this finds you doing

well. As promised in

our last newsletter,

this issue highlights

and recognizes more

of our staff members

and their achieve-

ments. Roseanne

Fetzer and Sue

Smykla joined the

20-year-plus service group. Karen

Kerrigan received the 2005 NJACP

Leadership Award. These employees

serve as an inspiring force for younger

staff members to dedicate their time to

human services and consider employ-

ment with AMIB as a career choice. I

thank all my staff for the wonderful work

they do.

We look forward to establishing rela-

tionships with the new state administra-

tion and strengthening efforts to provide

the care individuals need to continue liv-

From the Director
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From the President
Dear Friends:

Thanks to you I am

happy to report that

AMIB has met the

challenge provided

by the Harry and

Jeannette Weinberg

Foundation. Our

report has been sub-

mitted to the

Weinberg

Foundation, and we anticipate receiving

their $150,000 challenge grant soon.

When we do, this will completely close

out our capital campaign for the con-

struction of the first long-term care

group home in the state of New Jersey

for blind/visually impaired and develop-

mentally disabled senior residents.  

We are very grateful to you for help-

ing us achieve the challenge and appreci-

ate the opportunity presented to us by the

Harry and Jeannette Weinberg

Foundation.       

Kenneth J. Carson, Jr.

ing in the community. We also look for-

ward to partnering with the state to pro-

vide additional group homes and com-

munity-based services for individuals on

the waiting list. The services at AMIB

can also be shared with a greater audi-

ence, and it is our intention to assist

those individuals and families in need of

support.

By May we will have completed our

long-range plan, which includes opening

additional group homes, expanding day

programming and providing in-home

services. We look forward to the oppor-

tunities ahead and will keep you posted

on our progress.

I would like to extend a thank you to

all the board members, staff and support-

ers of our cause and wish you a healthy

summer.

Aaron Soto

A Bequest to the AMIB
Endowment Fund

A tax-deductible bequest in your will

is an excellent way to become a

member of The Legacy Society and

make a significant gift that may not

be possible during a lifetime. If you

have an up-to-date will and want to

include a provision to provide perma-

nent assurance of the future of AMIB

residents, ask your attorney to add an

amendment, known as a codicil.

Suggested wording for a will or codi-

cil could be:

“I give and bequeath to the AMIB

Endowment Fund, 909 Cedar Bridge

Avenue, Brick, New Jersey 08723-

4259, the sum of $_______ (or

________ percent of my estate)

and/or the following property

____________________.”

Some other opportunities to make a

planned gift to AMIB’s Endowment

Fund and become a member of The

Legacy Society include: creating a

charitable remainder trust; giving a

paid-up insurance policy; and arrang-

ing for a  gift of appreciated long-

term capital gain securities or real

estate.

Janet Andruss *

David R. Bixel *

Elaine O. Behr *

Kenneth J. Carson, Jr.

Mary J. Carson

Phil Cochran *

Albert R. Costa *

Viola Ellison

Peter & Mildred Galanti *

Richard F. Harries
and Carol J. Harries

Austin & Clara Helle

Betty Wold Johnson

The Keith Wold Johnson 
Charitable Trust

Robert Wood Johnson 1962
Charitable Trust

Peter R. & Cynthia K. Kellogg Fund

Mary Katherine Lightner *

Muriel Martucci

David Mathey *

Daniel J. McCarthy

Patricia McKinley

William McKinley, III

Margaret J. McLean

Vera Monaghan

Ann Pambello

Edna Thorsen *

Polly Wilson *

* deceased

The 

Legacy Society
We wish to acknowledge and thank the following who have become 

members of The Legacy Society through a bequest or planned gift:
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Mary Carson’s Legacy to AMIB
We welcome Mary Carson as the

newest member to join The Legacy
Society. To help ensure the financial
future of AMIB and its residents, Mary
recently provided for a significant
bequest naming the AMIB Endowment
Fund in her will. She is the mother of
five children: Cecilia; Mark; Louise;
Bayville home resident Mary Carol; and
AMIB president, Ken Carson, Jr. She is
the widow of Kenneth J. Carson, Sr., who
served on AMIB's board for many years
and after whom AMIB's long-term care
home in Lacey Township is named.

M
ary Carson's second child,

Mary Carol, was born on

October 5, 1948, in Cleveland,

Ohio. A premature baby weighing only 2

pounds, 3 ounces, she was not expected

to live. Her twin brother, Patrick, had

died eight hours after birth.

Four months later, when the Carson

family moved to New Jersey, they dis-

covered that, because Mary Carol had

been given too much oxygen at birth, she

was blind. However, it was not until she

reached the age of 10 that her parents dis-

covered their blind daughter was also

retarded. 

Mary Carol stayed home with her par-

ents until she was 14 when she entered

the Woodbridge State School as one of 50

residential students. The school offered

programs for children who were either

blind or who had a wide variety of other

developmental disabilities.

One day when she was visiting

Woodbridge, Mary met Polly Wilson.

She learned that Polly’s daughter had the

same conditions as Mary Carol. Polly and

her husband, Al, were trying to set up a

group home with a small number of chil-

dren who would be able to receive indi-

vidual attention in a homelike setting. 

Polly eventually persuaded Mary to

enroll her daughter as one of eight resi-

dents of the second AMIB home in

Bayville. Mary and Ken became so

delighted with the way Mary Carol settled

into her new home and the people who

took care of her, that they decided to do

all they could to help the fledgling orga-

nization.

Ken agreed to work on fundraising. He

also created a newsletter for AMIB.

Mary, too, helped to raise funds. She and

her friend, Gloria Smith, started a regular

bridge party, which raised between $200

and $300 each year. 

Mary was also certified in Braille and

transcribed books for the blind. Among

the books she most fondly remembers

transcribing were Winnie the Pooh and

Christopher Columbus. Mary estimates

that over a 30-year period she transcribed

over 25,000 pages.  She also taught

Braille at various locations including

Ocean County College.

Over the years, Mary and her husband

were instrumental in the growth and

development of AMIB. Ken served on the

board of directors for many years, several

as vice president. In 1980, after 35 years

as executive vice president of the Inmont

Corporation in Clifton, he retired and was

able to devote even more time to AMIB.

He died in December 2002. 

Mary Carson says that AMIB has been

a wonderful experience for her daughter.

As a resident of the Bayville home where

she receives one-on-one attention, her

daughter has blossomed. 

Before coming to Bayville, Mary

Carol was quiet and regressed. She didn't

even know what a telephone was and had

never used one. 

At the group home she enjoys talking

on the phone, is sociable, happy, lives

independently, does many things for her-

self, and enjoys the companionship of the

other Bayville residents.

Mary Carson is grateful to the people

of AMIB for all they have done for her

daughter. She hopes that others will fol-

low her example by becoming members

of The Legacy Society and helping AMIB

provide special care for blind, develop-

mentally disabled children like Mary

Carol.

Mary and Ken Carson, Sr., at their
50th wedding anniversary in 1993.

Mary Carson with son Ken, Jr.,
Mary Carol, and baby Cecilia (1952).

A recent photograph of Mary Carson
with her daughter, Mary Carol.



AMIB, Inc.

2005 Annual Fund Donors

Allergy & Asthma Specialists

Jacqueline J. Atkins

Doris E. Baker

Agnes & Peter Bange

Anne & Ossie E. Beal

John & Margaret Bernard

Mr. & Mrs. Donald R. Blair

Louise F. Blodget

Thomas & Margaret Brennan

Irwin D. Buck

Irene & Andrew Burak

William & Dorothy Butler

Mary Byrnes C.S.J.P.

Anna K. Caffrey

Angela & Philip T. Caputo

Frederick J. Carbone

Amelia J. Cardo

A. Careo

Jennifer &  Kenneth P. Carson

Eileen &  Mark A. Carson

Mary J. Carson

Christine & John J. 
Chickering

Joan Cissel & Paul Ellis

Alice L. Clark

Jean M. & Frank J. Cocuzza

Joan E. Collict

Ruth L. Comfield

Muriel M. & Gerald Connell

Frederick & Loretta Connin

Arthur Conte

William L. & Rose M. Coop

Emma Corbett

Terrance P. Corcoran

Marion M. Cotto

Barbara T. Crowley

Joseph J. Daniels &
Mary Jo Skutnik

Marie & Charlie DeBenedictis

Craig M. DeThomas

Gladys M. Dewan

Rosemarie DiSapio

Joseph P. &
Patricia A. Donahue

Mr. & Mrs.  Bernard J. 
Doneski III

Alice &  John R. Dougherty

Donald A. Duane

Albert P. Dugan

Dorothy H. England

Evergreen Fund Foundation

Mr. & Mrs. Olaf Everswick

Frank B. & May Falknor

William V. Faulkner

Edward Fedush

Charlotte E. Fiechter

Kenneth H. Fields

Lorraine & Edward Filter

Gerald Fishman

Marlene & James Flaherty

Adrian M. Foley Jr.

Bonnie Franklin

Lorraine Futterweit

Winifred P. Gabrielson

Mr. & Mrs. William T. Galey

Henry Gardiner

Herbert L. Gardner

Amy B. Gatchell

Mr. & Mrs. Myron S. Gelbach

Lee M. Gentine

Mr. & Mrs.  Edward Gillespie 

Wilfred & Thelma Glazebrook

Valerie Glazer

Cantors Ruth & Daniel Green

Green Island
Community Association 

Rita G. Gula

John & Mildred Gutbrod

Kimball S. & Suzanna Halsey

Robert S. Hansen

Rosanna & 
August W. Heckman

Austin & Clara Helle

John H.Hnat

Elias & Marcia Holtzman

Joan B. & William J. 
Hourigan Jr.

Richard Hynson

Marilyn J. & Ronald Jacobson

Mary E. & Walter J. Jaronski

Neesha & Dharmesh Jhaveri

Audrey H. & Robert D.
Johnson

Betty W. Johnson & 
Douglas F. Bushnell

Mr. & Mrs. Don L. Jones

Thomas C. Kahler & 
Theresa Wallace

Kellogg Foundation (Peter R.
& Cynthia K. Kellogg)

Lorraine &  James F. Kelly 

Dr. & Mrs. J. Patrick  Kelty

Faith E. Kline

Knights of Columbus # 8415

Knights Of Columbus #6522

Ragna & Kenneth  Knudsen

Elizabeth G. & 
Mark A. Koltiska

Harold W. Korradi

Victor & Irene Krygowski

Anne &  Kenneth F. Kunzman

Elsa Labriola

David Langer

Eileen B. & Thomas G. Larkin

John Lee

Anthony  & Shirley Lessman

Charlotte Lischick-Ambrose
& George L. Ambrose

Marion & Vincent Lorenzo

Dr. & Mrs. J. Morgan Macom

Constance B. Madeira

Janet & Blaine M. Madsen

Mr. & Mrs. Andrew J. Madzin 

Ana Mae Mahreineke

Theresa C. Mangan

Richard Manus

James & Louise Martin

Muriel R. Martucci

Richard F. & Pannone 

Jane M. McCann

Betina M. & Michael P. 
McDonough

Angela Meyer

Mr. & Mrs. Frederick
Michaels

Marilyn Miles

John P. Mizzoni

Harvey J. Mobus Jr.

Kathleen Molinari

Louise J. Morse

Anny & Mikal Moskeland

Emilie M. Muench

Dr. & Mrs. George J. Muench

Lynne & John Mulhall

Deborah Munsterer

Dorothy G. Murphy

Christopher J. O'Brien

Helen V. & Daniel B.
O'Connor

Walter V. O'Grady

Arthur Olsen

Helen B. Olsen

Marguerite D. Otchy

Kathleen M. & 
Christian S. Owen

Mr. & Mrs. David  Pachter

Dolores F. Pambello

Past Matrons’ Association

Nancy E. & Albert C. 
Patterson

Helen Hughes Patterson

Janet R. Patterson

Mr. & Mrs. Jeff P. Payne

Brien,  Niemann & 
Karen Penny

Point Pleasant Lions Club

Herman Pollack

Anne M. & Jack Z. 
Rabinowitz

Dr. Carol A. Rahter

Winton & Theresa Ramsay

Edith & Francis Reckholder

Red Top Boats Marina 
(Ralph R. Richardson)

Lillian A. & August
Reinertsen

Lena Reitmeyer

Rex Tool & Manufacturing, Inc.

Melva W. & Neil M. Ribe

Kathleen F. Riley

Ella S. Rodriguez

Donors Making a Difference . . . 
In gratitude we recognize donors to AMIB, Inc., the AMIB Endowment Fund,

Inc. and the Vision of Independence Campaign in the year 2005. All of you have

helped to make a difference in what we have been able to accomplish in our

group homes and in the lives of our residents.
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Eleanor A. Stukane

Mr. & Mrs. Arthur Tallaksen

United Way of 
Burlington County

United Way of Ocean County 

United Way of Tri-State

Virginia C. Van Cleve

Genevieve Walsh

Grace & Edward J. 
Wasilewski, Jr.

Nathalie & Mark L. Weber

Mr. & Mrs. James Weeks

Frank Wilkins

Anita B. Wilson

Bettejoy & Robert J. Wilson

Women’s Club of Unity Hall

Mary  Zelinski 

AMIB Endowment 
Fund, Inc.
David R. Bixel

Kevin Cunniff

Mr. & Mrs. Henry Flynt

Mr. & Mrs. William T. Galey

Peter R. & Cynthia K. 
Kellogg Foundation

Carroll K.  King

Margaret J.  McLean

Pine Level Foundation / 
Stetson Family

Rue Insurance

Selective Insurance

Anita B. Wilson.

Gifts Received in Memory of

Mary G. Wilson

Mr. & Mrs. Henry Flynt

Mr. & Mrs. William T. Galey

Pine Level Foundation -
Stetson Family

Gifts Received in Memory of 

David R. Bixel

Kevin Cunniff

Margaret J. McLean

Vision of 
Independence
Capital Campaign

Patron ($150,000 +)

The Harry & Jeanette
Weinberg Foundation 

Visionary ($50,000 +)

Anonymous

Builder ($25,000 +)

Georgia H. Burke &  
David C. Lu

Danellie Foundation

Estate of Edna H. Thorsen

Mr. & Mrs. Richard F. Harries

Mr. & Mrs. Austin Helle

The William G. & Helen C.
Hoffman Foundation

Carroll K. King

Founder ($15,000 +)

Patricia & David R. Bixel 

George Link Jr. Foundation, Inc.

David Mathey Trust

OceanFirst Foundation

Wallerstein Foundation for
Geriatric Life Improvement

Supporter ($5,000 +)

Anonymous

Louise D. Burke

Mr. & Mrs. Kenneth J. 
Carson, Jr.

(The Carson Family)

Mary J. Carson

Community Foundation of 
Monmouth County

Exis Capital Management, Inc.

Gannett Foundation

Mr. & Mrs. Edward M. 
Gillespie

Blanche & Irving 
Laurie Foundation

Muriel Martucci

Margaret J. McLean

Ann C. Pambello

Mr. & Mrs. Charles Paolino 

Mr. & Mrs. Robert W. 
Pearson

RBC Dain Rauscher
Foundation

Aaron & Tanya Soto

Mr. & Mrs. Louis Weber

Friend ($1,500 +)

Ken P. & Jennifer Carson

Kevin Cunniff

Viola Ellison

Mr. & Mrs. Daniel Mangan

Mr. & Mrs. Frank Mauriello,

Mr. & Mrs. Jerry J. Perez

The Wilson Family

Other Donors

Mike Abbruzzese

AFD Contract Furniture, Inc.

Anonymous

Mr. & Mrs. Paul Barrett

Patricia Biondu

Blaze Meats, Inc.
(Pat's Meat Market)

Mr. & Mrs. Julian T. 
Burke, Jr.

Mr. & Mrs. Mark A. Carson

Mr. & Mrs. Michael Carson

Renee Castronova

Franklyn Chapman

Ms. Susan Christensen

Peter Conant

Mr. & Mrs. Gerald Connell

Tom Cooney

Terence Corcoran

Tara P. Costello

Christopher Roleke

Joseph F. Rubacky

Rue Foundation
(William M. Rue)

Mr. & Mrs. Marshall J. Ryg

Evelyn Samurin

Mr. & Mrs. Joseph Scarpa

Marjorie Scarpa-Turrisi

Russell F. Schmid

Dorothy M. Schultz

Louise & Judith 
Miranda Schulz

Mr. & Mrs. Jon  Scoles

Seaside Heights Ladies 
Auxiliary  (Mary Scully)

Volunteer Fire Department

Ruth Segen

Ruth A. Senior

Dorothy M. Senish

Veronica M. Serfling

Patricia & Robert J. Shaw

Virginia & James Sheahan

Robert E. Simpson

David R. & Gloria J. Smith

Daniel Sommerville

Lewis J. Streisguth
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AMIB HIGHLIGHTS OF 2005

❖ Completed Phase II of the Vision of Independence Capital

Campaign.  

❖ Met the Harry and Jeanette Weinberg Foundation $150,000 

Challenge.  

❖ August 22, 2005, David R. Bixel, AMIB Endowment Fund 

President and Chairman of the Vision of Independence Capital

Campaign, died in a tragic automobile accident.

❖ From interest that will be earned on David Bixel’s $41,000

Legacy  Gift to the AMIB Endowment Fund, the AMIB Board 

established the Bixel Respite Services Fund to provide respite for

families with blind, developmentally disabled children.

❖ AMIB Board created a five-year plan  — 2006 through 2011.

❖ In fulfillment of Capital Campaign, AMIB completed the sale of 

the Toms River Group home.

❖ On the death of David Mathey in February 2005, AMIB became

a beneficiary of the David Mathey Charitable Remainder 

Unitrust. Over the next 15 years, distributions to AMIB from the 

trust are expected to reach well over $1 million.

❖ AMIB staff members, Roseanne Fetzer and Sue Smykla, 

completed over 20 years of service to AMIB; Karen Kerrigan 

received the 2005 NJACP Leadership Award.
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Program 
Services  . . . . . . . . 82%

General & 
Administrative  . . 16%

Fundraising  . . . . . . 2%

Dept. of Health & 
Human Services* . . . 82%

Private Contributions
& Special Event  . . . . 17%

Other Income  . . . . . . 1%

AMIB, INC.
Expenses for Year Ending June 30, 2005

AMIB, INC.
Income for Year Ending June 30, 2005

* Division of Developmental Disabilities (DDD)

Garrett J. Cronin

Anthony Crowdell

CSI International, Inc.

Deb Daly

Joseph Didato

Mr. & Mrs. Charles DiSapio

DL Capital Group LLC

Andrew Dolan

Mr. & Mrs. Bernard 
Doneski, III

Mr. & Mrs. Robert Donnelly

Gregory Donohue

Helen Drake

Neil Driscoll

Donald Duane

Timothy Duggan

Patricia A. Durkin

Mr. & Mrs. Ernest Edwards

Artemis Eleftjeriou

Violeta Epstein

Joseph Esposito

Mr. & Mrs. Olaf  Everswick

Thomas Fahy

Mr. & Mrs. David Farrell

William Faulkner

Deborah Field

Clement Figueroa

Laura Flaherty

Peter Florczak

Robert Fortunate

Ms. Bonnie Franklin

John H. Gaering

Edward Geddes

Mary M. George

David Getson

Peter Gilligan

Mr. & Mrs. Robert M. Glenn

Mrs. Carol Goord

Jeff Greenholtz

Mr. & Mrs. Erol Gureli

Mr. & Mrs. Sean Healey

Mrs. Colleen Healey

William Healey

Lee Hegarty

Karen Heil

Helfant Group, Inc.

HLW International LLP

Mr. & Mrs. William J. 
Hourigan, Jr.

Beth Hudson

Interior Move Consultants

Gordon Irwin

Suzanne M. Irwin

Mr. & Mrs. Ronald Jacobson

JCCS Realty

Mr. & Mrs. Alf H. Johnsen

Julian Jones

Dr. Ryan A. Jones & 
Mrs. Joy Jones

Brian Killackey

Mr. & Mrs. William Killackey

Kenneth F. Kunzman

Charles H. Lamken

Angelina Lanza

Mr. & Mrs. Thomas G. Larkin

John K. Lee

Marc V. Lopez

Mr. & Mrs. Winston Lord

Blaine M. Madsen

Francis Maher

Thomas Manicone

Kristie Marino

Charles Marousis,

Heather Martika

Nicole Masse

Joseph F. Masters, Jr.

Erin McCann

Mr. & Mrs. Daniel J. 
McCarthy

Kathleen S. McCauley

Mr. & Mrs. Tom McDermott

Michael McDonough

Jerry McGowan

Mr. & Mrs. William 
McKinley

Don McKnight

Micron General 
Contractors, Inc.

Harvey J. Mobus, Jr.

Chris O'Brien

Tim O'Connell

Lisa Olden

Mr. & Mrs. David Pachter

Mr. & Mrs. Alex A. 
Paglinawan

Georgios Papakonstantinou

Helen Hughes Patterson

PCL Corporation

Mr. & Mrs. Richard I. Pearce

Brian Penny

Mike Peters

Bonnie Platek

Railroad Construction 
Company Incorporated

Jennifer McKinley & 
Paul Rakov

Rob Rasi

Alison Reyher

Ralph R. Richardson

Kathleen F. Riley

Mr. & Mrs. T. Rivela

Craig Rojek

Christopher Roleke

Ken Schiliro

Ellen L. Schisler

Tiffany G. Scholtz

Russell F. Schmid

Mr. & Mrs. Robert J. Shaw

Stacey Sheeley

Jimmie Sheerin

Cecilia  & John Skove

Marie Smyth

Darci Spinner

Dennis Starr

Lisa Stocker

Dawn Stolte

Alison Strassel

Structure Tone, Inc.

Frank E. Taplin

Gretchen J. Thomas

Jonathan Trichter

Peter Van Dyke

Nicole Vander Voorn

Ms. Genevieve Walsh

Edward Wasilewski

Mr. & Mrs. Frank Whiteside

Dr. & Mrs. Louis E. Zimmer



Around the Houses . . . 
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Eric Weber Receives 
the Cochran Award for 2005

When Eric Weber moved into AMIB’s house in
Brick   three years ago, he was not comfortable
mixing with others. Often he chose not to partici-
pate in community activities. However, in the past
three years Eric has made admirable progress.
Through perseverance and patience, he has built a
bond with the staff and other residents in the
home. He now enjoys parties, dancing, taking
walks in the neighborhood and in local parks, and
spending time with others in community outings,
holiday celebrations and activities around the
home. In recognition of Eric’s improvement, the
staff and residents of the Revere Program in Brick
nominated Eric for the Cochran Award for 2005.
Eric received the award at a celebration in the
Brick house on December 3, 2005. Seated center,
Eric is joined by family members, from left, his sis-
ter’s fiancé, Wayne; his mother, name?; sister
Suzanne; father Louis; and brother Mark. 

Douglas Schneider Settles 
into North Dover Home

New North Dover home resident Douglas
Schneider enjoys a visit from his sister,
Cynthia (left).

During Thanksgiving weekend 2005,
Douglas moved into AMIB’s North Dover
home from the Woodbine Developmental
Center, where he had lived since 1985. 

Douglas first visited North Dover in
October 2005. He met and chatted with house
residents and stayed for lunch and a tour of
the house. 

From his initial interaction, the people at
AMIB believed Douglas would love this
home. After more day and overnight visits to
make certain, Douglas and his family decided
that AMIB was where he wanted to be. 

Since moving in, Douglas has quickly
adapted to his new surroundings, establishing
relationships with his housemates and joining
several activity groups, including the AMIB
Dream Weavers Self Advocacy Group.  He

shares a love of sports and music with several of his peers, and has adapted well to his day program which he
attends Monday through Friday. Douglas looks forward to the warm weather and enjoying his spacious backyard
with his new friends as well as other opportunities that living at the shore offers.  We welcome Douglas Schneider
and look forward to helping him become more and more independent in his new home.


